NEWS The Evergreen State College Olympia, Washington 98501 753-2780

NEWS RELEASE December 2, 1969

Trustees of The Evergreen State College will consider a staff proposal to apply for about \$650,000 in supplementary federal funds for construction of the college library during a December 11 board meeting in Olympia. The meeting, to be held on the college's campus, will begin at 10:30 a.m.

The federal Higher Education Facilities Commission earlier this year allocated \$564.568 to assist with building Evergreen's library, which is scheduled for construction early in 1970. The new application, if approved by the board of trustees, will be submitted for fiscal 1971 federal monies.

Also on the agenda are consideration of a college policy statement concerning equal employment opportunities and presentation of a memorial resolution to Mrs. Garrett Heyns, widow of the late Director of the Washington State Department of Institutions.

Dick Nichols, Director Information Services